
 

Weekly Investment News 
16 January 2017 

Markets choppy on mixed week of 

news

Week in Review 
• It was a choppy week for markets as rhetoric from President-

elect Donald Trump was somewhat offset by stronger 
economic data and well-received bank earnings, which were 
released on Friday. Small business sentiment in the US rose in 
December to its best level in 12 years, and this reiterated the 
more optimistic outlook seen in the November figures.  

• The atmosphere on Wall Street was cautious early in the week 
as Mr. Trump’s first press conference since his election victory 
disappointed in respect to policy detail.  However, Q4 figures 
from JP Morgan, Well Fargo and Bank of America helped lift the 
mood towards the end of the week. JP Morgan rose to a 
record high as a post-election rotation into the ‘Trump Trade’ 
lifted investment banking revenues. 

• Gold continued its 2017 recovery, and briefly hit the 
$1,200/ounce level for the first time since November. Oil on the 
other hand fell 3% in a volatile week of trading.  

 
 
 

Index 1 Week Return 
06.01.17 to 13.01.17 

Year to Date Return 
31.12.16 to 13.01.17 
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Global (euro) FTSE World (total return) -0.1% -0.1% 1.5% 1.5% 

US S&P 500 -0.1% -0.1% 1.6% 0.7% 

Europe FTSE Europe Ex. U.K. 0.2% 0.2% 1.6% 1.6% 

Ireland ISEQ 1.0% 1.0% 2.2% 2.2% 

UK FTSE 100 1.8% 0.1% 2.7% 0.7% 

Japan Topix -0.5% 0.6% 1.7% 2.5% 

Hong Kong Hang Seng 1.9% 0.9% 4.3% 3.4% 

Bonds Merrill Lynch Euro over 5 0.2% 0.2% -1.4% -1.4% 

The global index was down slightly in 
euro terms (-0.1%) as markets 
digested a mixed week of news.  

Copper continued its robust start 
to the year, returning 5.7% for the 
week. As mentioned earlier gold was 
up to finish at €1,198/ounce, and 

whilst oil closed down at 
$52/barrel, it continues to remain 
above the key support level of €50.  

The US 10 year bond price rose 
slightly over the course of the week, as 
the yield declined from 2.42% to 
2.40%. The yield on the equivalent 

German Bund moved in the opposite 
direction, closing the week at 0.34%, 
from 0.30%.  

The euro was up against the dollar 
over the week, with the EUR/USD rate 
closing the week at 1.06. It also rose 
against Sterling, to 0.87 from 0.86. 
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The Week Ahead
Tuesday 17 January Thursday 19 January Friday 20 January 

UK Prime Minister Teresa May is to 
deliver a key speech outlining her Brexit 
negotiations plans. Reports leaked over 
the weekend suggest that this may lead 
to a ‘Hard Brexit’, and markets will 
follow the speech closely.  

The ECB meet for their first interest 
rate decision of 2017. Following the 
announcements made at the 
December meeting, no major 
changes or insights are expected, 
but as always the press conference 
will be keenly observed.  

Donald Trump will be inaugurated as 
the 45th President of the United 
States in Washington DC. The tone 
and content of his subsequent speech 
will be heavily scrutinized by political 
and economic commentators alike.  
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